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Report on Faculty Interaction Session

On 13th December 2024, the Internal Quality Assurance Cell (IQAC) of Sripat
Singh College organized an engaging Faculty Interaction Session on the theme,
“Student Success as an Organizing Principle for Undergraduate Education:
Implications for Faculty,” at Rabindra Sabhakaksha. Held at 1:15 PM, the event
provided a platform for educators to explore innovative strategies for
enhancing undergraduate student success. Anchored by Dr. Himadri
Guhathakurta, the session began with a warm welcome to attendees and an
introduction to the objectives of the interaction. Dr. Kamal Krishna Sarkar,
Principal of Sripat Singh College, inaugurated the program, highlighting the
evolving role of faculty in shaping a student-centric learning environment. Dr.
Sagar Simlandy, IQAC Coordinator, elaborated on the session's theme,
emphasizing its importance in addressing contemporary challenges in higher
education.

The keynote address was delivered by Dr. Rajib Doogar, Area Coordinator of
Accounting and Professor at the University of Washington. In his insightful
address, Dr. Doogar referred to this interaction as “adda,” a Bengali term
signifying an informal yet meaningful conversation. This approach created a
relaxed and engaging atmosphere, encouraging open dialogue. Dr. Doogar
focused on the need to prioritize student success as a guiding principle in
undergraduate education. He advocated for fostering open communication
between faculty and students to build trust and create a supportive learning
atmosphere. Dr. Doogar emphasized the significance of implementing an
effective mentor-mentee system, which could provide personalized guidance to
students and help them navigate academic and personal challenges more
effectively. He also addressed the critical issue of student dropouts, sharing
strategies for early identification of at-risk students and offering tailored
interventions to help them stay engaged. His emphasis on creating an inclusive
environment to re-engage students resonated strongly with the audience. A  
highlight of the event was Dr. Himadri Guhathakurta’s proposal for a
Memorandum of Understanding (MoU) with the University of Washington,
aimed at common ground.



The interactive Q&A session was a highlight of the event, allowing
faculty members to engage directly with Dr. Doogar. They shared their
concerns and sought solutions for implementing student-first teaching
practices. Dr. Doogar’s practical and experience-driven responses
inspired educators to adopt innovative strategies and proactive
measures to improve student outcomes. The session concluded with a
vote of thanks delivered by Dr. Sagar Simlandy, who expressed
gratitude to Dr. Rajib Doogar for his transformative address and to Dr.
Guhathakurta for his leadership in organizing the event. This impactful
session marked a significant step forward in fostering a collaborative,
inclusive, and student-focused academic ecosystem at Sripat Singh
College. It underscored the importance of equipping educators with
tools and strategies to create meaningful learning experiences, paving
the way for sustained student success.



Notice of the program  



Banner of the program  



Glimpse of a moment



Glimpse of a moment



Glimpse of a moment

Dr. Sagar Simlandy - Coordinator, IQAC


